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Dear families,  

Welcome to our latest addition of Kingsleigh Times and first of this half term. Over the last two 

weeks, we have enjoyed lots more super learning based on our Geography curriculum and the 

concept of connections. During assemblies, Mr Lumber has talked to us about connections as well, 

this week we thought about how books and reading can connect us.  

World Book Day has been a real highlight of the last two weeks. As you will all know, we LOVE 

reading at Kingsleigh and are passionate about all of our children leaving us with a love of books. The 

reading culture of Kingsleigh is visible in all parts of the school environment; from the classroom, to 

the libraries and the corridors. We love buying new books for our pupils and nothing gives us greater 

pleasure than seeing children read and enjoy them and coming to talk to us buzzing about what they 

can read next. It was super to see so many of the children coming to school with their favourite 

books last week and talking to their classes about why they like them. We felt that the day had a lot 

more purpose this year as more and more of our children have really come to understand the joy 

that comes from books and this made us all feel really proud...and of course, we loved seeing all the 

costumes. Thank you to all the families that tuned in to our stories at bedtime sessions, the staff 
really enjoyed doing them and we could see the children got a lot from it as well.  

 



We are super-proud of our Year 6 children who have completed their mocks SATs over the last 

week; they all worked really hard and did their very best which is all we will ever ask of them. Thank 

you to the Year 6 staff for organising it all so well and a special thank you to the staff that sorted the 
breakfasts each morning! 

Well done to the children who competed in the rugby tournament this week; the team won two, lost 

two and drew one but more importantly they won fairness team of the tournament which we think 

is simply wonderful! 

We have enjoyed showing more schools around this week with people coming to look at our 

learning environment and being blown away by what they saw. We also had a visiting teacher say to 

us it is the most wonderful school that she has been in and has a great feeling from the moment you 

walk through the door and we could not agree more! 

Mrs Tarchetti  

Deputy Head  

Kingsleigh Primary School 

Support for Ukranian Families 

 

I am sure you, like us, will all feel shocked and saddened by the events and stories coming from 

Ukraine at the moment. We have had lots of parents speak to us about the worry and concerns their 

children have from hearing things on the news and from their peers. As a school we will follow 

advice on how to talk to the children about events and we would of course keep families informed of 
messages that are given in school. 

There is lots of advice online about how and when to talk to children about the unsettling and 

worrying events and a quick google search can offer a variety of different strategies if you want 
guidance on this as a family. 

Events like this can leave us all feeling helpless and, as a school, we want to do what we can even if it 
is just a small gesture. 

There are many collection points for donations in the area and we would like to offer one to our 

school families. As a school, we will collect items that our families want to donate and then 
transport them to a local collection point. 

Items that are most needed are: 

Medicines: ibuprofen, paracetamol, wipes, gauze. 



Food: dry food (rice, pot noodles, porridge oats etc), coffee, tea, energy drinks, sugar, chocolate bars. 

Other: torches, sleeping bags, blankets, candles, thermals, underwear, large warm socks, warm 

clothes in large sizes, sleeping mats, blankets, pillow, personal hygiene (toothbrushes, paste, pads, 

etc.), diapers, antiseptics, baby formula, shaving gels, shampoos, towels. 

If you have any of these items that you would like to donate, please bring them to the parent 

waiting room at the front of the school or send them into class with your children. We will collect 

the items up and deliver them each weekend to a local collection point where they can be taken to 

help families in Ukraine. 

Please note: As a school we will not be collecting money but if you would rather make a financial 

donation there are lots of charities collecting specifically for the  crisis and you can make your 
donations online. 

We know what an amazing and generous community we have here at Kingsleigh and we know that 

we will all come together to play our small part to help those innocent families now living in terrible 
circumstances. 

Thank you in advance for all your kindness and help. 

Comic Relief 

 

This Year Comic Relief is on Friday 18th March and the theme is we all have the power to change 

lives! The charity is working to promote the message that whatever you do, no matter how 

small, you can help people live free from poverty, violence and discrimination. With current events 

in the world, we feel that this is a really important topic to address and talk to the children about in 

a positive and age- appropriate way. 

Therefore, on Friday 18th March, we would like to invite the children to come to school in  red 

mufti to show that they are supporting red nose day. Alternatively, your child is welcome to wear 

their own 'Mufti day' clothes if they do not have anything red to wear. Please just make sure clothes 

are safe and sensible for a school day. If children have PE that day, they can wear PE mufti rather 
than their usual PE uniform. 

In return for wearing their own clothes, we would like to ask for a donation (suggested amount £1) 

that we will be sent directly to Comic Relief. Members of staff will be on the gates with collection 

buckets for the children to put their coins into and we thank you in advance for generous donations. 

In school, classes will be thinking more carefully about the message behind the day this year and 

learning people that have made a real difference and changed the way we think and behave today. 



During the afternoon, we will have a whole school virtual assembly so that the children can all 

celebrate their costumes together and learn more about what the money they have donated is used 

for by Comic Relief. 

We hope that this will be a really exciting day for the children and the message fits perfectly with our 
school values and beliefs. 

Thank you for your support.  

Parent Consultations 

 

One again, this term we will be again holding our parent consultations over the phone, in the same 

way as last academic year. Your child’s teacher will phone you at your booked time on the number 
we hold in the office, so please make sure these are up to date. 

This is open to all parents/carers of pupils from Pre-School to Year 6. There will be two sessions per 

class; you only need to book on one evening. This is a fantastic opportunity for us to work in 

partnership with you to help your child achieve the best they can in school.  

We will be using Parent Mail to arrange appointment and you can book a time via the app. The slots 

are set for 10 minutes per pupil and we would ask you to keep to these times so that teachers can 

speak to all parents at their allocated time. If you feel this is not enough time to discuss your 

concerns you are welcome to arrange another time to talk with your child’s teacher after 18th 
November 2021. 

These meetings are one of the most important events in the school calendar as we believe that it is 
only by working together that we can secure the best education possible for your child.  



 

 

We have managed to secure another date for the Schoolastic Book Fair to come into school.  They 

will be with us each afternoon (from 3.15 - 4pm) from 10th - 16th May. 



Change to start/finish time arrangements - Summer Term 2022 

 

As we all move forward with a return to more normal routines following Covid, we wanted to update 

you with our expectations and processes around attendance and punctuality. Now, more than ever, 

it is absolutely essential that children are on time and in school every day that they can be. We make 

no apology for the fact that we take attendance very seriously and will challenge low attendance, 

not only because of our legal responsibility but because of the negative impact low attendance has 

on a child's education and their future chances. We understand that life can be hectic and many of 

our families face challenges but, in almost all instances, the best place for a child to be is in the 
classroom with familiar adults and routines. 

The government's expectation for pupil attendance is 96% and it is our duty to challenge anything 

below that level. Full details of our policy can be found on the school website. 

Important - Change to start/finish time arrangements - Summer Term 2022 

It is also essential that children are in school on time. We will always challenge lateness. From the 
Summer term 2022 (after the Easter holiday) 

• Gates will be open from 8.40am and children are welcome in to school from that 

time. Children must be in class by the time that the register closes at 9am. Anyone who 

arrives after this time will be classed as late and if they arrive after 9.10am they will be 

classed as unauthorised for that morning session. 

• KS 1 children will require picking up at 3.10pm from their classrooms 

• KS 2 children will require picking up at 3.15pm from drop off/ collection points 

• Year 5 and 6 children, who have permission to walk home will leave at 3.15pm 

Whilst our primary aim will always be on promoting positive strategies with families, we do expect 

families to engage with this support and work with the school. Our priority will always be the child, 

their wellbeing and education. Where families do not engage with support and work with the school 

to help their child's attendance improve, we will manage it robustly.  



There is a large team in school to support children and families and this term we are also employing 

an independent social worker, Mrs Hammond- Forge. Her focus will be to work with families where 

consistently poor attendance is having a negative impact on a child and their progress. 

Most questions around attendance can be answered by reading through the policy which is available 

online but if you do have any more queries please contact the school office and someone will get 
back to you. 

Thank you in advance for your support in ensuring we are all doing all we can to make sure that your 

children are getting the very best chances we can give them. 

Do you know Torvill & Dean?  

 

On March 11th at the 1983 world championships in Helsinki, ice dance history was made when all 

nine judges gave Jayne Torvill and Christopher Dean the perfect 6.0 for artistic impression with their 

interpretation of Barnum. Although other triumphs were ahead, it was perhaps this performance 

that first set Torvill and Dean apart from the rest of world’s ice dancers and raised them to a status 

of a sporting legend. Jayne Torvill, a clerk in a Nottingham insurance office, had won both a British 

junior and senior pairs’ championship with Michael Hutchison as her partner, but in 1975 she 

teamed up with Christopher Dean in ice dancing and together they developed the most memorable 

partnership in the history of the sport. 

 

They won their first British title in 1978 and although they finished no higher than 11th at that year’s 

World Championships in Canada, a fortuitous meeting in Ottawa with the inspirational teacher Betty 

Calloway was a vital factor in the successes that were to come. Torvill and Dean improved to eighth 

place in the 1979 World Championships, then finished fourth in 1980 and took fifth place at the Lake 

Placid Olympics. In 1981 they won both the European and World Championships and defended both 

titles in 1982. They were forced to withdraw from the 1983 European Championships because of 



injury but won the world title for the third successive year and went to the1984 Olympics in Sarajevo 

as clear favourites. With a brilliant interpretation of Ravel ’s Bolero, they matched their performance 

at the 1983 World Championships by drawing “sixes” for artistic impression from all nine judges, and 

their total of twelve “sixes” for the entire competition broke all previous records. Four weeks later, 

in Ottawa, they won their fourth successive world title and with a total of thirteen “sixes” they 

bettered the record they had set at the Olympics. 

 



 

Torvill and Dean then turned professional but when the rules on professionals in the Olympics were 
relaxed, they returned to the Winter Olympics in 1994, winning a bronze medal.  

Why Sleep is so important 

Getting enough sleep is one of the most important things you can do for your health and wellbeing.  

 

Sleep is like food for your brain. Getting enough sleep is important for your physical and mental 

wellbeing.  

Sleep lets your mind recharge and process information. It's the only part of the day that your body 

gets to properly rest and repair. Sleep can help you feel better, think more and concentrate better. It 
gives you energy to complete tasks and can make you more alert.  

Lack of sleep can mean you have problems with thinking, concentrating, memory, reaction times and 

mood. 




